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Newsletter No. 12 - Term 2 ï Week 3              Thursday, 4 May 2017 

 

From the Acting Principalééé 
 
I wish to advise that, for the rest of this term, I will be staying on in the role of 
Acting Principal while Mrs Pollard is on extended leave.  For much of this term I 
will be running individual tours of the school for parents looking to enrol their 
children for 2018.  If you do need to make a time to see me, please call the 
office and the ladies will organise an appointment for you.  I will be happy to 
assist you in whatever way we can.   
 
Each year, every school in Victoria develops an Annual Implementation Plan (AIP).  The AIP is a 
document that summarises our schoolôs improvement priorities for the year.  This year, among other 
priorities, we have chosen to focus on the improvement of the teaching and learning of Mathematics.  
As a part of this process we decided to enrol three staff in the Bastow Leading Mathematics course.  
Myself, Michelle Anderson and Bianca Davies all attended the first two days of the course this week.  
Already we have been encouraged to challenge ourselves, and the staff at Kalinda to consider, how 
we are making student learning of Mathematics visible to ourselves (as teachers), to the children, 
and to the larger community (you as parents).  Over the next few weeks we will continue to explore 
this challenge by discussing as a staff how we can focus on celebrating the process of learning 
Mathematics with children and not just on the final products of their learning.   
 
Anaphylaxis: We have had several enquiries so far this term about the supply of treats to celebrate 
childrenôs birthdays at school. At Kalinda Primary School we have many students who suffer from 
Anaphylaxis, therefore as a matter of safety, and in accordance with our Anaphylaxis Policy (2017), 
we request that parents do not send any food to be shared in the celebration of childrenôs 
birthdays. We do appreciate children enjoy the opportunity to celebrate birthdays at school with their 
school friends, so where parents would like to share something in celebration of their childôs birthday, 
we would like to encourage you to bring small knick knack items such as pencils or stickers, or on 
birthdays teachers may encourage children to sit in a circle and eat their own lunches as a class, 
listening to party music, followed by playing a party game.  
 
In accordance with the Department of Education policy and our school policy, teachers at Kalinda 
Primary School are also not permitted to gift any food items as rewards for work completed or in 
celebration of special events such as Easter, Christmas or birthdays.  
 
Kalinda Primary School encourages a óNut Freeô school and therefore we request that parents 
do not send ónutô products to school for snacks or in lunches. We have also recently reviewed our 
canteen menu and have removed the inclusion of sesame seeds and use of oils that include tree 
nuts.  Similarly our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden program and other curriculum aligned 
cooking, excludes the inclusion of ónutô products. All our staff have been educated and trained in the 
use of an EpiPen or similar device, if a situation arises. Should your child suffer from anaphylaxis, 
ensure that the school is advised and that your child is aware of the steps they need to take to 
protect themselves while at school. You are required to provide the school with an auto-injecting 
device (EpiPen) and the accompanying up-to-date information.   
 
Should you require any further clarification as to our anaphylaxis management, feel free to drop into 
the office and request a copy of our Anaphylaxis Management Policy. 
 
ERIN NORMAN 
ACTING PRINCIPAL 
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Ev ents Calendar  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
May 

 
8th - Motherôs Day Stall 

-      School Council Mtg ï 7:30pm - Staffroom 
9-11th - NAPLAN ï Grades 3 & 5 
15th - Foundation 2018 Information Night ï 7pm 
16th - Reunion Night ï Year 6&7s ï 6-7pm 
22-26th - Education Week & Book Fair 
23rd - District Cross Country Carnival 
24th - Kalinda Open Night ï 5:00 ï 7:30pm 
25th - Scienceworks Exc. ï 34D, 34L, 34R 
27th - Working Bee 
30th - NEVR Concert ï Hamer Hall 
 
June 

 
5th - P&F General Mtg. ï 9.30am - Stadium 
12th - Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday 
19th - School Council Mtg ï 7:30pm ï Staffroom 
23rd - Highland Dancing Concert 
25th - Working Bee 
30th - End of Term 2 ï 2:30pm Dismissal 
 

 
TERM DATES 2017 

 
Term 1 ï 30 January (Teachers resume) 

                31 January (Pupil-free day) 
                  1 February (Students resume) 
End Term 1 ï 31 March 
Easter ï Good Friday 14 April ï 17 April 
Term 2 ï 18 April ï 30 June 
Term 3 ï 17 July ï 22 September 
Term 4 ï 9 October to 22 December  

 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
10/5/17 - Susanne H. 
11/5/17 - Helpers Needed 
12/5/17 - Leanne R. & Jo OôC. 
 

 
FORWARD DATES: 

 
Kalinda Fete ï 25th November 2017 
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PUPIL OF THE WEEK  
 

 

 
 
F/D Anneka O. For the excellent way in which she applies herself to all tasks, always completing them to  
    the best of her ability. 
  Josie S.  For the excellent use of the THRASS chart in sounding out words to write sentences. 
F/G Harrison R. For striving to be the best you can be in all areas of your work.  Well done! 
  Natalie v. For bringing your enthusiasm for learning to school every day! 
F/H Lorelai D. For your wonderful work in Zone Maths.  Keep it up! 
  Josè L.  For contributing lots of ideas about how plants grow. 
F/L Ella McC. For being brave and having a go during independent writing.  Well done! 
  Aidan W. For working so hard on improving his ópencil gripô to assist him when writing. 
 
12D Douglas H. For being so caring when your class mate hurt herself. 
  Sarisha S-D For the respectful way you go about doing work and relating to others. 
12K Jasca D. For always helping other students and being a supportive classmate. 
12S Jacob S. For playing nicely at recess and lunchtimes and being a good friend to others. 
  Mijia Z.  For the terrific effort he puts into his Literacy each week. 
12T Jordan C. For working so well with a partner to THRASS out words. 
  Ben W.  For working so well with a partner to THRASS out words. 
  Natasha R. For her work on identifying features of a non-fiction text. 
  Mitchell McE. For the support you show to your friends and classmates.  Youôre a Star! 
 
34C Oliver C. For revolutionising his writing of narratives! WOW! What a difference in descriptive  

detail, Oliver!! 
Ryan S.  For listening so attentively to our ANZAC Day information and being able to answer so  
  many questions. What a great knowledge you now have, Ryan! 
Jayla C. For working on your descriptive sentences in your narratives. You are really developing  
  your authorôs voice. Well done! 

34D Ben C.  For putting so much effort into his work and always having a go.  Your attitude is brilliant! 
  Dib B.  For being so creative in his Writing.  Your ófractured fairytaleô was wonderful to read.   
34K Lochie B. For being a caring and supportive classmate.  Lochie, it is so fantastic seeing you  
    assisting people in need.  Keep up the Super Star effort! 
  Gershin S. For all of his hard work and effort to improve his handwriting.  Super Star effort, Gershin! 
34L Lucy G.  For her use of words during narrative writing. 
  Mitchell H. For his enthusiasm during class Maths sessions.  Keep up the good work, Mitchell! 
34P Jack P.  For writing a fantastic Scienceworks recount, using a variety of adjectives and including 

your own viewpoint.  Great work, Jack! 
  Xavier S. For writing an informative recount on our excursion to Scienceworks. Great writing, Xavier! 
 
 
 

Motherõs Day Special! 
 
Kalindalicious is a gorgeous little cookbook, jam-packed with amazing recipes from 
our Kalinda families, staff & community.    
 
Recipes include easy mid-week family meals, fancy dinner-party ideas, as well as 
lots of treats for the sweet tooth! 
 
Kalindalicious is on sale for a special price of $20 until 12th May (normally $25) and 
would be a lovely Motherôs Day gift idea. 
 
Copies are available from the front office. 
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Footy Fever at Kalinda in Grade 1/2's 

 
On Tuesday 2nd May, 50 students were lucky to meet two Hawthorn footballers, James Cousins and Cyril Rioli, and 
learn about what makes you healthy. 
 
Jazlyn learnt that football players told us all about eating healthy, because they need strength to play footy. 
 
Jacob learnt that we need enough sleep to be a healthy person. He also liked talking to them. 
 
Jaxon learnt that footy isnôt just for boys, girls can participate too. 
 
Lucas learnt that girls and boys can play mixed football together. 
 
Xavier liked meeting Cyril Rioli and learning where he came from and how he manages a healthy lifestyle with 
football. 
 
Some participants were lucky enough to receive some free junior memberships on the day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CANTEEN NEWS 
 
Please remember to order from the new (yellow) Winter Menu for Terms 2 & 3. 
When ordering lunches for your child/dren, please include enough money to cover the full order/s.   
 
**Some orders are coming in with small paper bags and large lunch orders!  If you donôt have a large paper bag,  
the Canteen will be happy to supply one for the small price of 10 cents.  Just add that to the bottom of your order. 
 
A reminder that chicken pops are now OFF the menu.  If you have ordered for your son or daughter, they 
will be replaced with something similar after consultation with your child. 
 
If you have any queries regarding Canteen, please donôt hesitate to come and see me. 
 
JUSTINE WATSON 
CANTEEN MANAGER 
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BOOK FAIR  
 

Kalinda Primary School is holding a Scholastic Book Fair in May in the Library and we would like to invite you to 
join in the fun.  The theme for this year is ñBookaneer!ò  Scholastic Book Fairs provide quality books for us to 
display in the school, all at discounted prices.  Every book you purchase helps us build resources for the children at 
Kalinda Primary School. 
 
The dates and times of the Book Fair (held in the Library) are listed below: 
 

Monday 22nd to Friday 26th, May 
(inclusive) 

 
 8:15 ς 9:15am 
 1:15 ς 5:15pm 
 (7:15pm on Wed 24th May, Open Night) 

 
 

If you are able to help at the ñBookaneerò Book Fair, a roster will be at Reception.   
Please place your full name and mobile number on it.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Wendy Robertson 
Library Technician 
 

 
 
Health News 
 
Junior School News 
 
We have had one reported case of Hand, Foot and Mouth Disease in the Junior School. This virus presents with 
lesions on the cheeks, gums, tongue and inside of the mouth. Small red dots develop into blisters, which often 
become ulcers. After a day or so, they develop on the hands, elbows and feet. 
 
Students who have been diagnosed with this are exempt from school until the blisters are dry, or clearance has 
been given by your GP.  Please follow the link below for more information. If you are unsure, and your child 
presents with symptoms, please contact your GP. 
 
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/disease-information-advice/hand-foot-mouth-
disease 
 
 
Senior School 
 
We have had one reported case of School Sores (Impetigo). Sores develop and are highly contagious.  This 
infection needs to be diagnosed by a GP who may prescribe antibiotics.  Please follow the link below for further 
details, and please contact your GP if you are concerned. 
 
We ask that you inform the school if your child does develop school sores, so we can help stop the infection from 
spreading to other students. 
 
ANNIE KOOPMANS 
FIRST AID OFFICER 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjl4q-kr8HTAhXEtpQKHbTtCkQQjRwIBw&url=http://akla.org/ketchikan2017/&psig=AFQjCNGkgj1htq3dDs4wMwVJ8rVODU4Yqg&ust=1493270237603273
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/disease-information-advice/hand-foot-mouth-disease
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/disease-information-advice/hand-foot-mouth-disease
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Thank You From Yokoééé. 
 

I would like to say thank you to the Crothers Family.   I had so much fun and had a very happy 
time with them.  They were so warm and such a nice family and I was so happy to stay at their 
home! 
 
Their boys are so good at sports and I sometimes went to see them playing football.  I played 
football or basketball with them at their house too. Rory and Taylan were very patient teachers! 
We sometimes made origami paper aeroplane, Pikachu and cube. One night we enjoyed 
making sushi together too! I made them with my host mother and the boys and they were 
delicious! I also made curry and rice for dinner one night and I was happy they loved it. 
 
They also took me to many nice places. Some of the places we went to were Mansfield, Phillip 
Island and Mt. Dandenong. Phillip Island was so beautiful!  While we were there we stayed at 
their friendôs holiday house and went to the beach. We enjoyed riding the boogie boards. That 
was a new experience for me and I enjoyed it so much! I also saw many beautiful purple crabs 
there and the boys enjoyed catching fish. We had a really nice weekend. 
 
One night we all went to Etihad Stadium to watch the AFL game.  There were thousands of 
people and it was so exciting!  I enjoyed watching the game and I got the teamôs hat!! 
 
I miss the Crothers family and their lovely cat, but thanks to them, in a few weeksô time I will be 
staying with them again! I am happy to go to their house again and I am looking forward to 
making different Japanese cuisine, playing cards with the boys and watching another AFL 
game! Thank you so much to the Crothers family, and see you soon. 
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Japan Festival 2017 @Box Hill Town Hall 

 
Kalinda childrenôs drawings themed ñGenkiò meaning ñHealthyò, ñEnergeticò and ñBeing wellò 
will be displayed at Drawing Contest! Kalinda students won the prize in 2014 and 2016. Please 
go and vote for Kalinda kidsô drawing! 
 
 

Date: Sunday, 21st May 10:00am to 5:00pm 
Venue: Box Hill Town Hall & Box Hill TAFE 

1000-1022 Whitehorse Road, Box Hill 
 

Main Attraction: Maid Café 

Scary Experience ï Audio Virtual Reality Experience 

Many performances and 
Demonstrations 

Japanese Cultural Exhibitions 
Japanese food and goods stalls 

 
Entry Fee: $5.00 

Free Entry: Children up to Grade 6 
Disabled Person(+1 Attendant)/Pensioners & Senior Card 

Holders/Persons in Kimono, Yukata or full cosplay 
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COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

 
 
OFFICE NEWS 
 
Scienceworks Excursion  -  Grades 34D, 34L and 34R will be going to Scienceworks on Thursday, 25th May.  
Permission and Payment (via Compass) for this excursion is due by Thursday, 18th May.  If you have CSEF, 
please do not pay through Compass, as this can alter the amount owed.  Please call in at the office to check.   
 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
Applications for CSEF can now be submitted to the office for processing.  If you do not have a form, please call in 
at the office.  Donôt forget to bring your Centrelink/Healthcare Card with you for copying.   
 
PARENT PAYMENTS & VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2017 
For those parents paying by instalments, the 4th Instalment was due on Wednesday 29th March. If you 
have not already done so, please forward your payment as soon as possible. 
 
The 2017 Parent Payment Policy and the Kalinda Primary School Hardship Policy is located on our website at 
www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/ - Notices & Forms, for your information.   
 
Credit Card & BPay payments ï Please remember that we cannot accept payments of less than $10 for credit 
card and less than $30 for BPay.  If you are paying by BPay, please also send in a short email or note letting us 
know the amount, what the payment was for and the BPay Receipt number, to kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   
If payments of less than $10 are received, we will be returning them home and asking for cash payment.   
 
COMPASS ï If your child is away due to illness, medical appointments, family holidays, or other reasons, 
please remember to login to Compass and register their non-attendance through the ñAdd / Approve 
Absenceò tab on your childôs Home Page in Compass.   
 
THERESA JARVIS 
BUSINESS MANAGER 
 
 

STUDENT BANKING 
 
Student Banking is up and running for Term 2.  Just forward your childôs 
deposit book to the school every Friday morning.  The banking is processed 
on Mondays and will be returned to your childôs class Monday afternoons.   
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP - RHSports 
 
For your convenience, the RHSports Shop is open every day from 9:00am ï 5:00pm, including school holidays.   
 
Kalinda Primary School Uniforms are available to purchase offsite at RHSports at Unit 12, 100 New Street, 
Ringwood.  Notices are available at the office or on our website at www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms  
 
The direct link to RHSports is https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps 
 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
If your child is missing any items of clothing, lunch boxes, etc. please check the Lost Property tubs at the end of 
the corridor near the office.  Smaller items (toys, etc.) are normally held at the office.  Unnamed items of clothing 
will be sorted, washed and put into a sale towards the end of this term, proceeds of which will go towards the 
State Schools Relief Fund.  Occasionally, uniform items go home with the wrong child.  Please check all your 
childôs clothing at home and, if you have an item with someone elseôs name on it, please return it to the school 
office.  Thank you for your co-operation.   
 

http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/
mailto:kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms
https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps
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RECIPE OF THE WEEK! 
 

This recipe makes 2 loaf sized cakes  
or can be cooked in one deep 23cm square cake pan. 

 
¶ Preparation Time:  20 minutes 

¶ Cooking:   1 hour and 10 minutes 

¶ Keeping Time:   3 days, refrigerated 

¶ Iced cake:  suitable to freeze 
 
 

Moist Pear Cake 
 
What you need:  825g can pear halves in light syrup 

2&2/3 cups plain flour  
2 teaspoons ground cinnamon 
1 teaspoon bicarbonate of soda 
1& ¾ cups caster sugar  
1 cup vegetable oil 
3 eggs, lightly beaten  
1 teaspoon vanilla essence 
¾ cup chopped pecans (optional) 
¾ cup sultanas  

 

¶ Preheat oven to 180°C. Grease two 14cm x 21cm loaf pans, line bases with baking paper. Drain pears, 
reserve 2 tablespoons syrup for pear icing.  Chop pears finely. 

 

¶ Sift flour, cinnamon and soda into large bowl of electric mixer, add pears with remaining ingredients and 
beat on low speed until combined.  Divide mixture between prepared pans and bake in moderate oven for 
about 1 hour and 10 minutes. Stand cakes 5 minutes before turning onto wire racks to cool. 

 

¶ Spread cold cakes with pear icing and refrigerate until firm.  Run a fork through icing to form pattern and 
dust with a little extra cinnamon if desired. 

 
PEAR ICING: 
 

¶ Sift 2 cups icing sugar into bowl, stir in 60g chopped, soft butter and the reserved syrup; stir until smooth. 
 
 
 

http://allrecipes.co.uk/photos/recipe-photo-8361.aspx
http://allrecipes.co.uk/photos/recipe-photo-8361.aspx
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KALINDA COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

APPLES  -  STRAIGHT FROM THE ORCHARDéé. 
 

Chris, our apple man will next be delivering apples and pears on Thursday 18th May.  If you 
would like to order apples, please see Gill or Annie at the office with your order and payment by 
Wednesday 17th May.  Bags are approximately 5-6kg.  
 

Pink Ladies, Royal Galas, Fujis, Golden Delicious  
and Granny Smiths are available at $10 per bag. 
 
Brown Pears are also available at $8 per bag.   

 

FOSTER CARERS NEEDED 

 
If you have thought about foster care, please get in touch and ask the 
questions you have always wanted to.   

 
Ring: Key Assets 1800 932 237 or 1800 WE CARE 

Email: info@keyassets.com.au 
Web: canifoster.com.au or keyassets.com.au 
Interested families would receive a brochure, information and no pressure!  

 

 

mailto:info@keyassets.com.au
http://www.keyassets.com.au/


11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$1000 FREE KIDS DENTAL* WITH THE CHILD 
DENTAL BENEFITS SCHEDULE! 
  
Great news, the Child Dental Benefits Schedule continues in 2017! The 
Commonwealth Government dental scheme provides eligible children 
with a $1000 free kids dental benefit* on selected dental services within 
a 2 year calendar period. 
  
In previous years many families were surprised that they were eligible for 
the free $1000 benefit*. To gain access to benefits, children must be 
eligible for Medicare, must be between 2 and 17 years of age for at least 
1 day of the calendar year with the child or parent, guardian or carer 
receiving Family Tax Benefit Part A or another relevant government 
payment. 
  
Not sure if your kids are eligible? Contact your local Pacific Smiles 
Dental Centre, have your Medicare card ready and they can easily check 
to see if your kids are eligible. 
  
Information provided by Pacific Smiles Dental: visit 
pacificsmilesdental.com.au for further information. 
  
*Free when services covered by the Commonwealth Governmentôs Child 
Dental Benefits Schedule are bulk billed by participating dentists for 
treatments provided to eligible patients. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See the Community Board in the Foyer for more events and information. 
 
The Department of Education & Training (DET) and Kalinda Primary School, do not endorse the products or services of any private 
advertiser.  DET and Kalinda Primary School accept no responsibility for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims 
made by them. 


